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Update on exemptions to Operator Licensing 
In respect of operator licensing, the Department is considering the removal of the 
exemption for volumetric concrete mixers (which number about 800 in Great Britain) 
and electrically powered vehicles (of which there are very few over 3.5 tonnes).   In 
respect of volumetric concrete mixers a number of changes are being considered 
together, including the removal of the exemptions of the operator licensing and 
periodic (annual) vehicle inspections and testing, along with a non-standard 
maximum laden weight regime. 

The Department is not considering changes to the extent of operator licensing 
exemptions for other vehicles, including for some groups on which views were sought 
in the consultation, such as showman’s vehicles, recovery/breakdown vehicles and 
mobile cranes.   

The removal of the exemption for concrete pumping equipment (as opposed to 
volumetric concrete mixers) is not being considered, either in respect of the 
exemptions from operator licensing or the exemptions from annual testing. 

 


